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MEMORANDUM 
TO: Nicole Elliott, Mayor's Office 

Jon Givner, Office of the City Attorney 
John Arntz, Director, Department of Elections 
Shireen McSpadden, Department of Aging and Adult Services 
Trent Rhorer, Human Services Agency 

FROM: ~ Derek Evans, Clerk, Rules Committee 
Board of Supervisors 

DATE: June 3, 2016 

SUBJECT: CHARTER AMENDMENT INTRODUCED 
November 8, 2016, Election 

The Board of Supervisors' Rules Committee has received the following Charter Amendment 
for the November 8, 2016, Election, introduced by Supervisor Cohen on May 24, 2016. This 
matter is being referred to you in accordance with Rules of Order 2.22.4. 

File No. 160585 Charter Amendment - Dignity Fund 

Charter Amendment (First Draft) to amend the Charter of the City and County of San 
Francisco to: 1) establish the Dignity Fund to support Seniors and Adults with 
Disabilities; 2) create an annual set-aside from the property tax for the Dignity Fund in 
an amount equivalent to an annual tax of two cents for each $100 of assessed 
valuation, and a baseline appropriation based on City spending for these purposes in 
FY2016-2017; 3) establish a planning process for expenditures from the Fund; 4) 
create an Oversight and Advisory Committee; 5) set an expiration date of June 30, 
2037; and, 6) change the Commission on Aging to the Aging and Adult Services 
Commission, update its responsibilities, and divide the appointing power between the 
Mayor and the Board of Supervisors, at an election to be held on November 8, 2016. 

Please review and submit any reports or comments to be included with the legislative file. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please call me at (415) 554-7702 or email: 
derek.evans@sfbgov.org. To submit documentation, please forward to me at the Board of 
Supervisors, City Hall, Room 244, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, San Francisco, CA 94102. 

c: Bridget Badasow, Department of Aging and Adult Services 
Krista Ballard, Human Services Agency 
Louise Rainey, Human Services Agency 
















































